St. Catherine of Siena School

Athletic Boosters Club

April 2005 Meeting Minutes


Meeting was opened by President, Gary Devoto.

Prayer was led by Gary Devoto

Minutes from the March 10, 2005 meeting were approved with an edit to the treasury report whereby $3,000 was transferred to the uniform fund, not $2,000.  

Reports

Treasurer
Al Boden reporting April 5, 2005 report:

Beginning balance
$ 10,075.37

Expenses

$ (4,509.35)

Ending Balance
$ 5,566.02

Uniform Beginning 
$ 3,220.98

Transferred

$3,000.00

Ending


$6,220.98

Treasurer presented a detail report of the moneys transferred to the parish over the past 7 years.  A total of $34,754.27has been transferred to the parish for uses outside of the boosters charter.

Volleyball
Paulette Boden reporting:

5th & 6th girls’ seasons are complete.   All went well.  

7th & 8th boys’ league all is OK.   Tourney will be 5/5 & 5/6.

All uniforms are in.  Some concern over the condition of 2 uniforms.  One family has been billed. 

Soccer
Tom Murrin reporting:

All OK.

Basketball
Paul Devoto reporting:  


Check presented to the treasurer for $480 which is our share of the 5th/6th boys’ league we share with St. Mary & St. Joe.  The $250 league fee is waived because we host the league.  Therefore, the net benefit to St. Catherine is $730 plus we keep all of the gate and concession revenue for games hosted in our parish center. 

Cheerleading

No report.

Coach’s Committee
Kevin Johnson reporting:

Kevin presented the first reading of the revised coach’s committee guidelines based upon input from D. Lonneman, parents, coaches’ committee members, and boosters’ members at large.  Second reading will be conducted at the May meeting.

One parent wrote to the coach’s committee regarding basketball.  Their input was incorporated into some of the guideline changes presented for first reading by Kevin.  Kevin will write a letter of response to the parent.  

Kevin reported that the electronic evaluations were well received.  The percentage of parents who completed the evaluations was very good.

School Committee
Larry Wischer reporting:  


Larry attended the March 29, BOCE and presented the first draft of the updated coach’s guidelines.  Follow-up discussions and clarifications with D. Lonneman resulted in the revisions presented by K. Johnson in the Coach’s Committee report.

Old Business

Gym Painting 
Mike Brannon spoke again with Doug Lonneman.  Doug asked that boosters select the symbol and Doug will obtain the students to paint the design.  The walls will be painted first, and then Doug and students will paint the colt after final review and approval.   

Barrel Taps
Suggestion to put the taps in the bid & buy at the festival.  Some discussion occurred regarding the real value.  Mark Farney agreed to get an appraisal.   Additional discussions were held regarding placing the taps on e-bay.   

Concession 
Father Stef said that it was OK to widen the window providing it would be structurally sound and that no other groups within St. Catherine parish would be impacted.

Spirit Night
Spirit night will be held on 5/23 at 7:00.  Mike Brannon will take care of the plaques including those for the second grade basketball league.  Chris Stegner will make the video and sell them at the event.  Notice will be placed in the scoop.

Election
Election was postponed – with special permission of Father Stef – until the May meeting due to the late hour.  

Gym Floor Cleaning
Father Stef agreed to discuss cleaning as needed with the parish custodial staff especially during snow and inclement weather after students arrive.  Boosters will continue to clean the floor after our events and Father Stef concurred that whichever parish group uses the gym, they should clean after their respective usage.  Boosters agreed to continue to fund and provide labor for the annual “screening” and application of water-based floor sealers.   

New Business
Gym Ads
Tom New presented that he already had a couple of advertisements sold to be placed in our gym, not unlike those in other gyms where our teams play.  Tom presented a mock-up sign that would be printed by JMar signs.  It was agreed that all ads would be limited to approximately 2 X 3 ft.  Father Stef concurred with the potential fund raising activity providing the boosters adopt some guidelines such as:  No politicians, No companies that provide a product or service that is contrary to Catholic Teaching.  Additional discussion was held 

regarding the potential to provide a drop cloth to cover the ads when the gym was rented.  Alternate discussion was held regarding the feasibility of using double sided tape whereby the signs could be easily removed.  Chris Stegner indicated he has some special tape that might be considered for this purpose.

Checkbook

Transfer to Parish
Father Stef was present and discussed the need to consolidate all checkbooks in the parish.  After discussing the various reasons for the diocesan mandated consolidation, Father Stef solicited input from the boosters at large.  Lengthy discussions were held with some boosters for and some boosters against the consolidation.  It was reported that St. Mary’s and St. Joe’s boosters both had legally incorporated to avoid this consolidation.  Many concerns were expressed regarding the potential to lose the volunteer spirit within the boosters and the operational logistics that are unique to the boosters because we run leagues year round.  Our numerous cash oriented expenditures such as:  concession stand, gate receipts for events, referee fees, high school workers, etc. will make it difficult but not impossible to operate these functions.  Note: Further discussions were held between Father Stef and Gary Devoto subsequent to this meeting.

Meeting adjourned.

Minutes submitted by Larry Wischer 

Next meeting, Thursday May 12, 2005, at 7:30 PM in the undercroft.
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